
  

 

 Happy 2025! We have 

made it through another year. We 

have suffered some difficult loss-

es, certainly. Long-time member 

Richard Roderick, Commandant 

of the Southington Memorial De-

tachment 046 passed away last 

month.  

 The new Commandant, 

Rich Sorbello will assume the 

leadership role. But we have also 

accomplished a few things. We 

haven’t grown by leaps and 

bounds but several Detachments 

have initiated new members. 

 We had a wonderful Toys for Tots sea-

son, surpassing prior years. Planning is well un-

derway for our 2025 Department Convention. 

Our 2025 Department of Connecticut Conven-

tion and MODD Grand Growl will be held 27-28 

June 2025 at the Hilton Garden Inn in Glaston-

bury. Rooms are available to reserve now. You 

can call 1-877-782- 9444 and claim the Depart-

ment of CT MCL group rate or use group rate 

MCL25. You can also make your reservations at 

https://www.hilton.com/en/attend-my- event/

deptofctmarinecorpsleague/. The group rate is 

also available for 26 June, if you’re so inclined. 

Tom Jackson of the Housatonic Detachment will 

lead the effort for the hospitality suite. Now is 

the time to begin picking up goodies for the hos-

pitality suite. AND prizes for our MCL and 

MODD raffles. 

 THE DEPARTMENT HAS A NEW PAY-

MASTER. Tom Jackson, Junior Past Comman-
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dant of the Housatonic Detachment 

1129, has stepped up to fill the va-

cancy. Tom has a lot of experience, 

having done the finances for Ameri-

can Legion Post 196. Tom was also 

the longtime Commander of the 

Post with oversight of the finances. 

Thank you, Tom, for taking on the 

position. And I know Walt Benson 

thanks you! 

 In the last Newsletter, I men-

tioned that we needed a New Lon-

don County Commandant. Tom Pe-

ters has graciously agreed to contin-

ue in that role, despite some health issues. He 

likely will not attend our meetings but he and I will 

keep in touch. Thank you, Tom. 

I hope to see everyone at our next Department 

meetings: 

2 February in Rocky Hill 

6 April in Rocky Hill 

Semper Fidelis. 

Rich Daigle 

Commandant 

Department of  

Connecticut 
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Department of Connecticut Officers 

2024-2025 

 
Commandant .............................Rich Daigle 
                                                    860-222-5024               
                                                    ptm78usmc@sbcglobal.com 
 

Sr. Vice Commandant………...Walt Benson 
           203-768-8435 
                                                   walt.benson5@gmail.com 
 

 
Jr. Vice Commandant………… George Gutmann Jr. 

            203-446-6072  
                                                         ggutmann@preferredtool.com 
 

 
Judge Advocate .......................  Doug Fisk 
           860-774-0378 
                                                   the49thcdd@hotmail.com  
 

 
Sgt. At Arms .................... …….Ray Burrington 
                                                    860-918-6880  
                                                    rayuconn@cox.net  
 
Adjutant…... .................... …….Charise Hewitt 
                                                    203-494-1250 
                                                    charise.hewitt@gmail.com 

Paymaster ..................................Walt Benson 
Newsletter Editor                        203-768-8435 
                                                    walt.benson5@gmail.com 
 
Jr. Past Commandant .................Pat McMahon 
                                                    860-222-5024               
                                                    ptm78usmc@sbcglobal.com 

 
Funeral Honors ..........................John Reek 

                                                    860-329-2419 
                                                    dad7051@gmail.com 
 
Chaplain ....................................Peter Depaola 
                                                    860-478-6802                                 
                                                    pdepaolsr@gmail.com 
 
The Worthy Pack Leader…….. Rich Daigle 
                                                    860-222-5024               
                                                    ptm78usmc@sbcglobal.com 
 

 
Young Marines Liaison … …...Peter Depaola 
                                                    860-478-6802                                 
                                                    pdepaolsr@gmail.com 
 

 
Web Sergeant …………………Skip Hamel 
                                                    203-527-8137 
                                                    hamels52@att.net 
 
Public Relations .........................Al Urso  
                                                    860-877-9092 
            alurso@cox.net 
 
Legislative Officer .....................Adele Hodges 
            203-843-1244 
           hodgesadele@yahoo.com 

Important Dates 

                      Detachment Meetings 

Brass  City Detachment 31-    First Tuesday 17:00 

Peter P. Monaco Jr. 40-    First Monday 19:00 

Northwest Detachment 42- First Tuesday 19:00 

Ridgefield Detachment 44- Third Wednesday 19:00 

Silver City Detachment 45 Third Tuesday 19:00 

Southington Memorial 46- Third Tuesday 19:00 

Valley Detachment 48-  Second Sunday 19:00  

Bridgeport Detachment-654 First Tuesday 19:00 

Paul C. Houghton—681  Third Tuesday 19:00 

Hardware City Detachment—781 First Wednesday 19:00 

Housatonic Detachment-1129 Second Monday 19:30 

Thames River Detachment-1334 Second Tuesday 19:00 

                       
 GLAWACUS Pound & PACK GROWLS 
 

March 2       Pound 11:00 Pack 13:00  
  at Rocky Hill 
 

May 4        Pound 11:00 Pack 13:00  
  at Rocky Hill 
       
JUNE 27     Grand Growl , Glastonbury 

DOG 

POUND 
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 "During World War I, Opha May Johnson was the first of 305 women to be accepted for duty 

in the Marine Corps Reserve on 13 August 1918. Most women filled clerical billets at Headquar-

ters, Marine Corps to release male Marines qualified for active field service to fight in France. Other 

women filled jobs at recruiting sta-

tions throughout the United 

States. On 30 July 1919, after 

the war was over, orders 

were issued for separation of all 

women from the Corps. 

Twenty-five years later, 

women were back to "free a 

man to fight." The Marine 

Corps Women's Reserve was 

established in February 1943. 

Before World War II ended, a 

total of 23,145 officer and en-

listed women re- servists served 

in the Corps. Un- like their prede-

cessors, women Marines in 

World War II per- formed over 200 

military assignments. In addition to clerical work, their numbers included parachute riggers, me-

chanics, radio operators, map makers, motor transport support, and welders. By June 1944, wom-

en reservists made up 85 percent of the enlisted personnel on duty at Headquarters, Marine Corps 

and almost two-thirds of the personnel manning all major posts and stations in the United States 

and Hawaii. Following the surrender of Japan, demobilization of the Women's Reserve proceeded 

rapidly, but a number of them returned to service as regulars under the 1948 Act. "  

The 1948 Act is when Women Marines became a permanent part of the regular Marine Corps on 

12 June 1948 when Congress passed the Women's Armed Services Integration Act (Public Law 

625), but they had already proved themselves in two world wars. 

          Jamie DePaola 

 

Women's History Month  

https://www.usmcu.edu/Research/Marine-Corps-History-Division/People/Women-in-the-Marine-Corps/The-Womens-Armed-Services-Integration-Act-of-1948/
https://www.usmcu.edu/Research/Marine-Corps-History-Division/People/Women-in-the-Marine-Corps/The-Womens-Armed-Services-Integration-Act-of-1948/
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From the editor 

 Back in December as most of us were scrambling around to get the last all important Christmas pre-

sent, or attending Christmas parties. Or just taking in the food and spirit which we embrace as Christmas, a 

group of Marines from the Department of Maine came together in the cold to begin 

a journey from Maine to Arlington. These Devil Dogs decided to embrace the 

spirit of giving as they formed a convoy to escort the Wreaths Across America trailer 

on its noble journey. They traveled by day and ate and rested by night all the while 

visiting with veterans and supporters on their journey.  The full story and the pictures 

will appear in the New England Division Newsletter in a few days. Call it a journey of 

love, a mission to pay back the sacrifice of those who went before us or a demon-

stration of a lesson the world has never learned from veterans, brotherhood. As I 

looked at some of the images of the wreaths lying against the headstones on the 

blanket of fresh white snow, I could not help but feel the peace and tranquility in this 

place where those who died in battle now rest. I cannot speak for those who 

made the journey but if I was laying the wreaths  on each grave I would be drawn to 

read the name, to know more. Was he a Marine, a Soldier, a Sailor or Airforce, and what battle did he fall in 

and it stole all of his youth. I would make my way along the path and stop at every grave and before I left this 

field of rest I would say a little prayer and ask a blessing from above that they remain here in eternal rest. You 

have served your country and your fellow man with a sacrifice that cannot be repaid, but here and now at 

Christmas time we hope this simple tribute will honor you. Thank you Marines for this gesture you made and 

in the journey you solemnly made. This gift of love and honor you have given to those who gave it all. May 

the wreath we lay at the stone that marks your name, display the honor and respect we have for you, and the 

snow that covers you bring you peace and warmth as you lie at rest and thelove of those you left behind. 

             Walt Benson 

Have you joined any of these meetings? Well if you missed any oft 

them, they are available on You Tube and there are a lot of good top-

ics to choose from 

        OPEN FOR ALL 

MEMBERS OF THE MCL 

    & MCL AUXILIARY 

A story worth telling 
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Toys for tots 

Jim Lauber is with Prospect Business Association and Elaine Schieffer. Skip Hammel, Ray Carrier, Bob Bozzuto 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/189172514703/user/1522871690/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWLcAxQLqZVMh6oUaYD-e-qOR4n8xSOuadnBJpKIQo-LbdVTUG3FkXuWlsrdI-q_dvwvgzMQQUe-JKco-3FUoHXItgvC91PYmYOYNaVTdiGEfkRUUV1hx7Z3EiOFXj8LkY9jdDxk_6x7_TWrBSANs-wq4ZoJOsYfVlVXL2eYO36X6fhGfGVes
https://www.facebook.com/groups/189172514703/user/100063824619830/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWLcAxQLqZVMh6oUaYD-e-qOR4n8xSOuadnBJpKIQo-LbdVTUG3FkXuWlsrdI-q_dvwvgzMQQUe-JKco-3FUoHXItgvC91PYmYOYNaVTdiGEfkRUUV1hx7Z3EiOFXj8LkY9jdDxk_6x7_TWrBSANs-wq4ZoJOsYfVlVXL2eYO36X6fhG
https://www.facebook.com/groups/189172514703/user/100001705183526/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWLcAxQLqZVMh6oUaYD-e-qOR4n8xSOuadnBJpKIQo-LbdVTUG3FkXuWlsrdI-q_dvwvgzMQQUe-JKco-3FUoHXItgvC91PYmYOYNaVTdiGEfkRUUV1hx7Z3EiOFXj8LkY9jdDxk_6x7_TWrBSANs-wq4ZoJOsYfVlVXL2eYO36X6fhG
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  Chaplain’s corner 

Living the Marine Corps Value of Honor 

 The Marine Corps’ core value of 

courage is the inner strength that enables 

us to do what is right, to adhere to a higher 

standard of personal conduct, and to make 

tough decisions under stress and pressure 

(USMC.MIL) 

 Courage is the ability to confront 

fear, pain, danger, uncertainty, or intimida-

tion despite feeling apprehensive. It is not 

the absence of fear, but rather the recogni-

tion of fear and the willingness 

to move forward anyway. True courage of-

ten manifests in various forms, each unique-

ly challenging and significant in its own right. 

 Courage, by definition, is something that is hard to do. If 

you do something without fear, then you are not being coura-

geous – you’re just being you! To be courageous, you have to be 

pushing through fear and uncertainty. 

 The story of the four Chaplains, a Catholic, a Jew, and 

two Protestants, stands out as an incredible act of courage to 

God, their fellow service members, and to our country. During 

World War II, the US Transport Ship Dorchester was part of a 

three-ship convoy traveling across the icy waters of Newfound-

land toward the American Base in Greenland. The Dorchester 

was crowded to capacity, carrying 902 service members, crew, 

and civilians. On February 3, 1943, at 0055 hours, the ship was 

struck by three enemy torpedoes. Within 25 minutes, the USAT 

Dorchester would roll onto its keel and sink. 

 During that brief time, through the 

chaos and pandemonium, the four Army 

chaplains set out to do their work. Quickly 

and quietly, they spread out among the 

soldiers. They tried to calm the frightened, 

tend to the wounded, and guide the disori-

ented toward safety. Witnesses of that terri-

ble night remember hearing the four men 

offering prayers for the dying and encour-

agement for those who would live. 

 When a soldier couldn’t find his life 

jacket, one of the Chaplains took off his 

own life vest and gave it to the frightened 

man. The four Chaplains comforted the fleeing men and prayed 

with them. One survivor recounted, “As I swam away from the 

ship, I looked back. The flares had lit everything. The bow came 

up high and she slid under. The last thing I saw, the four Chap-

lains praying for the safety of the men.” Another survivor testi-

fied that “the Chaplains had climbed on the keel, and they were 

standing arm in arm” before they slid into the icy waters. Of the 

902 lives onboard, only 229 survived. That night, the four Chap-

lains passed the ultimate test; in doing so, they became an en-

during example of extraordinary faith, courage, and selfless-

ness. We may never be faced with the decision to go down with 

the ship to save others, but we can sacrifice time each day to 

be kind to others, listen to others, or give a call to others. 

 The Four Chaplains Memorial Foundation continues to 

honor the legacy of the Four Chaplains with its Legion of Honor 

Awards program. This program recognizes selfless service in 

many forms throughout our communities, schools, veteran ser-

vice organizations, and neighborhoods. 

 The Legion of Honor Award Program consisting of six 

honorable awards, publicly recognizes and pays tribute to out-

standing members of society whose lives model the giving spirit 

and unconditional service to community, nation, and humanity 

without regard to race, religion, or creed exemplified by the Four 

Chaplains. This program has recognized many of our Marine 

Corps League &amp; Auxiliary Members who have 

performed selfless acts. For more information about the Four 

Chaplains and the Legion of Honor Awards program, click on 

the link: (http://www.fourchaplains.org/) 

Peter DePaola 

Department of CT Chaplain 
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The Marine Corps League,  

Department of Connecticut,  

Hardware City Detachment, 781 

 

 Many of our members visited the Veterans Inc. at 232 Arch St., New Britain, CT in  

November. The members were so impressed with what you folks do for homeless Veterans, that  

at our next monthly meeting we voted to make a donation to you. 

 Offering Veterans transitional housing and then assisting them to find permanent housing is 

really working. All of the things that you do for them is outstanding. Please accept our donation to 

be used for your residents. Thank you so much for what you do. 

 

 

Pictured below is from left to right: Kevin Kearney Employment &amp; Training, Navy 

Vet, Veterans Inc., Dan Wilson, Regional Manager –CT, USAF – retired, Veterans 

Inc. Marine Al Urso and Marine Fred McGoldrick members of the Hardware City 

Detachment, 781, New Britain, CT. 

CONNECTICUT     



13 

 

     Richard J. Roderick May 1, 1944 - December 17, 2024 

 

 As all of us come to the end of our time here, it is my hope that we are remembered for more 

than our obituary. That being said that obituary is who we were and should not be ignored and so 

here is the link to access it and read the facts of Richards life, https://www.ericksonhansen.com/

obituary/richard-roderick.  

 When I joined the Southington Memorial Detachment, I had transferred from Hardware City 

and as it is in the Marine Corps League, at the second meeting I was volunteered to be the Adjutant 

which I took over from Rich, and Rich assumed other duties. He sat right next to me at the meeting 

and if you knew Rich he always had jokes. And as the meeting went 

on, Rich was whispering jokes in my ear one after another and we 

would laugh and at times Joe Mayo would hear one of them and laugh 

as well , while the Commandant would stop to ask what was going 

on. It must be in Marines DNA that no matter the risk we are always 

going to go with the laugh. He was always at the meetings, and always 

with the smile and never an unkind word to anyone. 

 A couple of years ago he was able to become a PDD in the 

dogs because the Chief DD gave permission for the ceremony to be 

performed at home. PCDD Doug Fisk presided over the ceremony 

and I know this made Rich very happy and he was proud of that ac-

complishment as he was always seen wearing the yellow collar and dog tag. 

 When the previous Commandant stepped down, Rich despite battling his own health prob-

lems stepped up and took over as Commandant. He stated that after being a member for over thirty 

years, he wasn’t going to let it go under. It was a happy night that we swore in the officers of the 

Southington Memori- al Detachment. I was 

proud of the effort they made to try to 

bring the detachment back to its former glory 

 Rest easy my brother we have the 

watch. As you strut down the streets of 

heaven and you de- cide to stop and tell 

God a Joke, don’t be surprised if he assigns 

you the duty for the next fifty years. Sem-

per fi my brother, you will be missed. 

    Walt Benson 

https://www.ericksonhansen.com/obituary/richard-roderick
https://www.ericksonhansen.com/obituary/richard-roderick
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MONDAY SUNDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
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